
 

                                                          

September 2021 Published by the Town of Nackawic 
Updating Nackawic on Recreational, Social, and Cultural Activities 

            
TOWN HALL OFFICE HOURS 

Monday – Friday - 8:15 am - 
4:30 pm  

Council meetings for the month 
will take place on Tuesday, 
September 7th and Monday, 

September 20th. Council meetings are open to the public 
and are called to order at 7:00 pm. No matter shall be placed 
on the agenda for consideration at any regular Council 
meeting unless the request for consideration of the matter 
is received by the Chief Administrative Officer, in writing, 
before 12:00 noon on the Friday preceding the day on which 
the meeting is to be held. 
The Town Office will be CLOSED for regular business on  

Monday, September 6th for Labour Day. 
        

By-law S-3, A By-law relating to the 
Control & Licensing of Dogs, section 
7.03 states, “any person having care, 
custody or control of a dog shall 
remove forthwith any excrement 
deposited by said dog on any 

property in the Town. This does not apply to the dog 
owner’s property.” Fines range from $25.00 to $200.00. 
        

Docks:  Will be removed on 
Monday, September 20th.       
Ice Season: To be Announced in 
the coming weeks.  

For more info contact the Town Hall at 575-2241, email 
randywison@nackawic.com or follow us on Facebook. 

 
Nackawic Car Show at the 
Nackawic Arena parking lot.  
Saturday, September 11th from 11 
am to 2 pm.  
Everyone welcome! 

        
Please be advised that the Public 
Works Garage is open from 7:30 
am to 4:00 pm, Monday – Friday. 
 

BUILDING PERMITS 
All development and construction 
projects in Nackawic are overseen 
by Regional Service Commission 
11 Planning and Development.  If 
you have any questions regarding 
the building and development 
permits, call RSC 11 at 453-2956 or 
the Town Office at 575-2241. 

        
CRIMINAL RECORD CHECKS 
Nackawic RCMP Detachment, 
Tuesdays from 9 - 12.      OR      
Get Your Criminal Record           
Check online in 4 easy steps:   

• No waiting in line 

• No painful application forms 

• Starting at $19.99 

• Results are sent via email in as little as 15 minutes 

• RCMP Background Check 
visit www.mycrc.ca and get started! 

WELCOME BACK TO SCHOOL 
Mayor Kitchen and Council 
extend a warm welcome to 
teachers, staff and students as 
they begin a new school year.  

Motorists please use caution and watch for our children as 
they start out for school and at crosswalks. 
        

Fire Permit forms are available at Town 
Hall.  Section 14.01 of By-law S-11, A By-
law Respecting the Fire Department, 
states, “Any person who proposes to 

ignite a fire within the Town limits shall make a written 
application to the Fire Chief for a permit.”  A new permit is 
required each time you burn.  (This does not include 
backyard fire pits).  Fines for not having a valid permit 
range from $50 to $200.  To find out if there is a fire ban in 
your area contact the Town Office at 575-2241 or online at 
http://gnb.ca/firewatch. 
        

Do you have a child who will be 
starting kindergarten in the fall of 
2022?  The library in partnership 
with the Valley Family Resource 
Centre is offering a Kindergarten 

Readiness program – Children will experience the structure 
and activities of a day at school – 2.5 hr session once per 
week for ten weeks, starting in late September. Space is 
limited so register your child by going to www.vfrc.ca and 
clicking on School Readiness under kids programs. 

Friday Morning Coffee is back on – 
each Friday at 11 am join us for 
coffee, tea, and a sweet treat.  See 
what’s new at your library. 

Knitting Group – Thursdays from 2-4 pm. Drop in, 

have a cup of tea and work on your knitting or other 
needlework with like-minded people! 

Pre-School Story Time – will be 
starting up again on September 22, 
each Wednesday at 11:30 am. Join 
Minna for Stories, songs, games, 
and crafts. 
Thursdays from 6-8 pm. We have a 
large selection of board games for 
you to play.  Bring a friend and have 
some fun! 

Free Passes at Kings Landing from September 1 – 12.  

Visit the library to get your pass – one pass per library card 
to be used between September 1 – 12. 

Library Hours 
 Mon., Tues., Wed., & Fri. 9:00 – 1:00 and 2:00 – 5:00. 

Thursdays from 12:00 – 5:00 and 6:00-8:00 
Library is CLOSED Monday, September 6th for Labour Day. 
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We would like to thank the people 
who showed up for our ham and 
beans special and our first 
Jamboree of the year. We would 
also like to thank the generosity of 
the crowd as we grossed over $1500 
which is going to IWK for Ronald 

MacDonald House expansion.  Note that the percentage of 
children at IWK that are from NB is close to 47%.  They need 
the space to house families of sick children. 

 
The recycle box is open now.  It is for 
clothes only.  This is an important 
fundraiser for the NB Diabetes 
Foundation. 
 
Everything is slowly starting up! 
Bowling Alley won’t be ready until 

October.  We hope to have league play 
start soon after start up.  We are 
looking for someone to work part time 
to run the bowling alley.  Please 
contact Lion Brian Toole @ 575-2885.   
 
Crib fans get ready as cards are 
starting up - every Tuesday, starting 
September 14th at 1:30.  All are 
welcome. 
 
Our Country Jamboree starts up on 
the last Saturday of the month 
September 25th and every month until 
spring. From 7 - 9:30 pm with a light 
lunch at 8 pm.  If you want to play or 
sing, contact John Stairs.  He would 
be happy to slip you in the lineup. 
 
We have over 60 unpaid tickets.  If you 
have one of these tickets, please call 
Brian Toole @ 575-2885 to make 
arrangements or e-transfer  

nackawiclions300@gmail.com, put your name and ticket 
number in the comment box.  We cannot start the draws 
until all tickets are paid for.  Please help us with this. 
        

We at Sts. Simon and Jude Catholic 
church are happy to once again see 
the faces of visitors and the familiar 
faces of returning parishioners.  As 
restrictions ease in NB, so do the 
opportunities to gather together, we 

“Welcome You” to join us.  We are a part of the Parish of 
St. John the Baptist and Fr. Martin Arputham is our pastor.  
Sunday Mass is celebrated at 9 am.  Need info:  please 
contact the Parish Office at 328-3306. 
        

The Louise Breau annual golf 
tournament will be held on Sept. 18th 
at the Nackawic Golf Club.  It will be a 
9-hole 4-person scramble with a shot 
gun start.  Registration will start at 12 
noon with a start at 1 pm.  

Registration will be $100 per team, forms can be picked up 
at the golf club, Ryan’s Pharmacy, Ron Berube @ 575-8464, 
Marina Hull @ 463-2625 and Nancy Cronkhite @ 575-8472. 

        
We have been collecting for two years, 
great prices and something for 
everyone.  Prince William 50 Plus Hall, 
6662 Route 102. September 11th from 8 
am until 2 pm.  Sponsored by Living 
Waters United Church. 

 

 

Nackawic High School will 
be participating in the New 
Brunswick International 
Student Program again 

next year.  This year, we have already confirmed 
placements for two full-year students from Germany, and 
one half-year student from Turkey arriving in late January.  
We are hoping to expand the program even further, but in 
order to do so, we are seeking additional host families for 
these students.  We are currently seeking host families for 
2nd semester (late January to June) and for the 2020-2021 
school year.  Becoming a host family to a student from a 
different country and culture is an enriching and 
worthwhile experience.  Welcoming international students 
into your home helps develop friendships that will last a 
lifetime.  Visiting students live with a host family, attend 
regular classes at Nackawic High School and participate in 
extra-curricular and community activities for the duration 
of their visit.  A host family does not need to have a child 
who currently attends school.  Many grandparents, single 
adults and empty-nesters have volunteered to host 
students.  There is also a financial incentive for host 
families to help compensate for the extra expense of 
welcoming a guest for an extended period.  If you are 
interested in hosting an International student next year, or 
if you would like more information about the 
responsibilities of host families, please contact Sean 
Newlands at 575-6041 or by email at 
sean.newlands@nbed.nb.ca .  
        

Rusted Joints same program, 
same time, same day. Wednesday 
& Friday from 10 to 11 at MyGym.  
Program is designed to meet the 
needs of those who are returning 

to exercise as well as those who have been active for a 
while.  Questions? Email mygymnackawic2012@gmail.com 
or message MyGym on Facebook.  Pre-registration, limited 
enrollment.  While nice it is not necessary.  Are you ready 
to make a commitment? 
        

Thank You 
The prom committee and the Class of 2021 would like to say 
a sincere thank you to the volunteers and to those who 
made donations to our prom.  Your support made our prom 
a very successful event! 
        

Thank You 
I would like to take this opportunity to wish a special 
“Thanks” to the people who sent cooking to our house 
during my recent illness.  Also, for everyone’s kind words, 
get well wishes, greeting cards & thoughtfulness.  All gifts, 
fruit basket, quilts, shawls, plants, flowers, treats & goodies 
just to name a few were greatly appreciated.  And of course, 
my scratch tickets.  To my family Richard, Nicole, Scott & 
Rachael, a big “Thank You” to you all for your support & 
daily hospital visits, flowers, tickets & food that have 
helped me get through this 3-month ordeal & ongoing 
today.  Your support means a lot to me.      *Sheila Barrow 
        

ANNOUNCEMENTS FOR THE KEY 
Notices for non-profit groups can be faxed to 575-2035, E-
mailed to townhall@nackawic.com or mailed to Town of 
Nackawic, 115 Otis Drive, Nackawic, NB E6G 2P1.  The 
deadline for submissions is the 24th of each month.  The 
Key is available online @ www.nackawic.com.  
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